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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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Hudson’s Hope Community Market  
Every Tuesday from 3–6 pm  Coffee and goodies are ready 
And it’s Musical Jam Tuesday: It’s like having your very own concert. You’ve 
got to check this out. Music jam is open to all musicians and wannabe musi-
cians.  Come participate, come listen, come learn, come for the fun! 
 
Every Saturday from 11 am–2 pm offering homemade lunch specials  
New Vendors coming soon. Drop by to support your local crafts  
people.  
Tim’s Woodcrafts – clever, fun ideas and best part – Tim refurbishes wood, 
upcycles, and recreates 
Sharon’s Crafts – lots of wonderful homemade crafts 
Mary Lou Beattie’s Paintings – get your unique local paintings     
Northern Knitting – beautiful handcrafted wear, great children’s gifts  
Little Red Hen: yummy homemade jams and jellies  
Trinkets and Treasures has a great selection of home décor, items for the 
home office, Epicure spices, Arbonne and more 
Diana’s friendly regifting  
Greta’s Surprises and Quilts 
Barefoot Books with loads of good stories 
 
It’s a must to check out.  
New vendors are always welcome. All inquiries can be directed to Greta or 
Colleen.  
 
Location: St. Peter’s Church Hall, 9500 Beattie Drive 
For further information, to book space, please contact  
Colleen Gillie    tel:  250-783-1044 or email: cee4@telus.net 
Greta Goddard  tel: 250-783-0855 or email: rgfequet@pris.ca  

A New Name! 
The Hudson’s Hope Women’s Cub is now the 
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall Club Kitchen. 
Ladies and Gentlemen welcome! If you are inter-
ested in becoming a member please contact: 
Joan Green at 250-783-8756 or Stephanie Hues 
at 250-783-0959 

Just wanted to send out a HUGE thank you for all  
the support and love we received over the last few  
months during our Dad’s battle with lung cancer. All  
the staff at the clinic, the BC ambulance team, SO many 
 friends and neighbors, just incredible. We are fortunate to live in such a 
wonderful community and we are so grateful for the kindness everyone has 
shown us.  From Cassie, Ellie & the rest of the Haagsman family  

mailto:cee4@telus.net
mailto:rgfequet@pris.ca
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REFER A  
FRIEND 

 

ENTER YOUR BALLOT AT THE DISTRICT OFFICE 
FOR ANOTHER CHANCE AT THE DRAW. 

YOUR NAME: 
 

___________________________________ 
 

HAS REFERED 
 

___________________________________ 

Open only to the residents of Hudson’s Hope and local referrals. 

 

Hudson’s Hope Fire Rescue and  
The District of Hudson’s Hope  

are giving away  
 

ONE WEEK OF CAMPING THAT COMES WITH NEW 
CAMPING CHAIRS AND A COOLER OF GOODIES! 

 

How to Win: 
1. If you have already signed up for the 

North East Emergency & Public Alerts 
then your name has already been en-
tered. 

2. If you have NOT signed up for the Alerts, 
then sign up by visiting 
www.nebcalert.com and we will enter 
your name automatically. 

3. Refer a Friend and if they SIGN up 

then you will get you name entered 
again!!  

 

Each referral gets you an Entry.  
 

Complete the “Referral” form below and drop 
it off at the District Office or email us your 
referrals to office2@hudsonshope.ca 
 

Resident with the most  
Referrals will win a  
Table Top Heater. 

www.nebcalerts.com 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 27 calls for service between January 15th to 
February 17th.   
 
64 written violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers between the above 
dates. Highway and road safety continues to be a big focus for the Hudson’s Hope 
RCMP. Police have received reports to the increasing number of vehicles speeding 
along Beattie Drive, therefore police will be monitoring this area frequently. Speed-
ing fines can range from $138.00 to $196.00, with excessive speeding resulting in a 
$368.00 fine and a 7 day impound of the vehicle. Speeding in school zone fines 
range from $196.00 to $253.00. Please obey local speed limits within our communi-
ty. Hudson’s Hope RCMP is currently working with the Ministry of Transportation and 
Infrastructure to seek better school zone signage implemented along Beattie Dr.  
  
On January 18th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a break and enter 
into some trailers and out buildings located on a work site along the Core Rd. 
Though this site is being decommissioned, suspects stole some appliances and an 
undetermined amount of copper wiring. Due to no video surveillance, no suspects 
have been identified at this time. 
  
On January 22nd, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP were advised to a suspect who was ob-
served in their area who had bailed on his court approved day parole and now had a 
Canada wide warrant issued for his arrest. With the joint efforts and assistance of 
local businesses and neighboring police jurisdictions, the suspect was located and 
arrested.   
 
On February 8th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a single vehicle colli-
sion in the rural area of Farrell Creek Rd / Harasymyk Rd. Police attended the scene 
and located a single car in the ditch that contained three occupants. No injuries 
were observed and the male driver was confirmed to be intoxicated. The driver was 
charged for impaired driving and received a notice of driving prohibition with a 30 
day impound of his vehicle.  
 
On February 12th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a traffic incident in 
the area of Hwy 29 / Farrell Creek Rd. Upon attending the scene, it was learnt that 
the suspect vehicle which was observed to have a trailer attached with a Cat skid-
steer and an ATV (both later confirmed stolen from the Northern Rockies area) had 
become stuck in the ditch and the two male occupants had exited the vehicle with 
one of them brandishing a firearm. The suspects then fled the area on foot into the 
nearby woods. Police closed this stretch of highway for several hours for public 
safety and with the joint efforts of neighbouring police jurisdictions, police were able 
to cordon the area off. After several hours of experiencing the cold elements that 
the North provides, one of the suspects got cold feet (literally) and surrendered to 
police. The second suspect was located and arrested the following morning. Police 
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confirmed that all the stolen property and firearms were accounted for and both 
males have been charged for multiple offences. The Hudson’s Hope RCMP want to 
thank anyone that was affected by the road closure for their patience.  
 
On February 13th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a suspicious male in 
the area of Hwy 29 / Farrell Creek Rd. Upon locating and identifying the male, police 
discovered an ample amount of methamphetamine on the individual who was then 
arrested and charged.  
 
On February 16th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP assisted BC Conservation officers with 
checking several hunters in the area of the Twelve Mile Rd. that may have been in 
breach of the 400 metre rule for hunting near roadways and private property. Upon 
investigation, it was found that all the hunters observed at this time were following 
the laws and no offences were found. Police and Conservation want to stress the 
importance of knowing the rules and regulations to hunters for when hunting near 
private property and public roads.  
 
Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime Stop-
pers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on submitting 
tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 

Cst. Erich SCHMIDT 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2020 

 
The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or persons 
between the ages of 13 and 19 who has made a positive contribution to the commu-
nity on a volunteer basis such as developing a project, serving on a committee and/
or other volunteer work with organizations and groups. Youth in this category may 

display outstanding qualities, provide leadership, support their peers, overcome 
challenges and/or contribute to their community in a meaningful way. 

 
One person will be awarded the title of Hudson's Hope  

 
'YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 

 
 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District Foyer. A monetary donation of 

$1,000 will be given to the club, organization or charity  
of the winner’s choice or can be used in the form of a bursary. 

 
Deadline for nominations is April 15, 2020. 

 
Let us recognize the youth in our community! Nominate that special someone that is 
always volunteering in your club, organization or event and show them how much 

they are appreciated! 
 

Youth Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, 
on the Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 

clerk@hudsonshope.ca.  
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 
 

 1. Name of Volunteer    2. Name of Nominee 
 3. Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community 4. Nominee’s Telephone Number                                                             

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone #:______________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2020 

 
The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or persons 

who excel at volunteering OR someone who really fills a need in the community?   
  

One person will be awarded the title of Hudson's Hope  
 

'VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 
 

 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District Foyer and a monetary  
donation will be awarded to the club, organization or charity of the winner's choice. 

 
Deadline for nominations is April 15, 2020. 

 
Let us honour those who give back to the community! Nominate that special    

someone that is always volunteering in your club, organization or event and show 
them how much they are appreciated! 

 
Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, on the 

Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 
clerk@hudsonshope.ca  

 

A monetary donation will also be given to the club, organization or charity of the 

winner’s choice.   

 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 
 

 1. Name of Volunteer    2. Name of Nominee 
 3. Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community 4. Nominee’s Telephone Number    

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone #:______________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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CAN’T SEE IT CAN’T SMELL IT CAN’T HEAR IT 

HEADACHES AND 
CONFUSION 

CARBON MONOXIDE (CO) IS A TOXIC GAS  

COLORLESS AND ODOURLESS  

IT CAN CAUSE SERIOUS ILLNESS,  

EVEN DEATH IF IT GOES UNDETECTED 

KNOW THE SYMPTOMS OF CARBON MONOXIDE (CO) POISONING 

DIZZINESS BREATHLESSNESS LOSS OF  
CONSCIOUSNESS 

NAUSEA 

 Fireplace Furnace Water 
Heater 

Stove 
Portable 
fuel fired 
generator 

Dryer Portable 
Fuel Heater 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
 

Jan 28-31, 2020 

Quinn Gunderson, Lily Gortman, Emma Ravenello, Sam McCarthy, Samuel 
Swanson, Mike Gortman, Andrew Quibell 

 
Feb 3-7, 2020 

Annabelle Zanderbergen, Kyla McLane, Karl Cowan (x2), Freya Rhymer-
Stephenson, Alina Gortman, Jude Vince Olsen, Katrina McConnell 

Gemma Swanson, Logan Koehn-King, Broc Fortin 
 

Feb 10-14, 2020 
Henry Levesque, Ilya Gortman, Nero Weder, Keelin Kortzman 

 
Feb 17-21, 2020 

Logan Koehn-King, Lexi Siemens, Anna Needham, Jacob Potter, Madison 
Beebe, Tereza Schenk 

 
Congratulations to the following students for earning Work Ethics 
Honour Roll status for Semester One, Term Two!  
 
These students had the opportunity to celebrate their success by going to 
Powder King for a fantastic day on the slopes: 
 
Grade 7: Brynn Beswick, Gideon Deardorff, Jessa Deitner, Julia Haagsman, 
Noah Hart, Quentin Kenny, Jackie Lapierre, Billie Naisby, Vina Novin, James 
Redekop, Cole Schafer, Kayla Stuber, Keaton Vig 
 

Grade 8:  Lucas Beam, Trinity Coombs, Oksana Gortman, Cole Norton, Anni-
ka Quibell, Eva Schenk, Angela Simpson 
 
Grade 9: Kiersten Deitner, Ilya Gortman, Carson Gunderson, Robyn Haags-
man, Ginger Lucas Jarnagin, Summer Matheson, Emma Redekop, Quinn 
Rice, Hannah Searls, Leneya Vig, Nero Weder 
 
Grade 10: Sydne Douglas, Xavier Beam, Davida Naisby, Katelyn Norton, 
Jenna Roberts, Austin Taylor, Pasco Weder 
 
Grade 11: Dylan Beswick, Josh Deitner, Dina Gortman, Joshua Kisser, Bella 
Lucas Jarnagin, Kacey MacNeil, Wren Naisby, Emma Ravenello, Cassidy Re-
schke, Brenna Rice 
 
Grade 12: Zack Deitner, Dimitriy Gortman, Sarah Haagsman, Liam Lepine, 
Taylor Rowe, Logan Trask, Jesse Matheson 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Did you know…for the past three years, HHESS grade 4 & 7 students 
have scored amongst the highest in the Province in the Foundation Skills 
Assessment for Reading, Writing, and Numeracy?   Also, for the past nine 
years, Hudson’s Hope School has the top graduation rates in the Province? 
 
Wrestling – The past couple of weeks have been a whirlwind for our 
wrestling team. Our athletes participated in the B.C. Northern Zones 
tournament on February 8th in Prince George. They competed against 
teams from all over the North. ALL of our competitors qualified for Provin-
cials! Here are the results: 
 

48 kg – Lucas Beam – 2nd Place 
57 kg – Nero Weder – 2nd Place 
84 kg – Xavier Beam – 2nd Place 
90 kg – Pasco Weder – 1st Place 
57 kg – Freyja Jarnagin – 1st Place 
69 kg – Bella Lucas Jarnagin – 1st Place 

 
Also, Freyja Jarnagin won the Most Outstanding Female Wrestler for 
the entire Northern Zone Region! The Hudson’s Hope School Girls’ 
Team won the team tournament! Pretty exciting results for a school 
that has only been wrestling for three years. Great work Coaches Coleman 
Mercereau and Peter Douglas! 
 
Wrestling Provincials - Five of our competitors travelled to the B.C. Pro-
vincial Wrestling Championships in Langley last weekend. All of our wres-
tlers earned points in their matches, or won at least one match (which is 
fantastic at the Provincial level). Pasco Weder earned the highest place 
for our school, making it to the final four, and finishing 4th in the 
province! Congratulations to Lucas Beam, Xavier Beam, Pasco Weder, 
Freyja Jarnagin, and Bella Lucas Jarnagin for giving it your all in this high-
level competition. Again, a big thank you to Coleman Mercereau for travel-
ling to Langley to coach our students. Way to go HAWKS! 
 
Congratulations to our Secondary Girls Basketball team for a great 
learning-season.  These girls have practiced and competed hard all season 
long, and have maintained a “TEAM-FIRST” positive attitude throughout.  
Keep up the great work HAWKS! 
 
Mrs. Bach and Ms. Blake would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to 
the many parents and volunteers who have been coming out to help our 
primary students during skating.  Thank you! 
 
Derrek Beam, Principal 
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ANSWERS WILL 
BE HERE IN 

NEXT MONTHS 
BULLETIN 
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For more information please call or text    Andrea at 780-814-2295 or email andiema30@gmail.com 

THE GRAD CLASS OF IS  
LOOKING FOR WORK! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. As we burrow out from a cold and 
snowy winter, let’s hope that March comes in like a lion and out like a lamb!  
 
March is quiet for the Lions Club but we do have a few events coming up in April 
and May. In April the Lions Club sponsors and helps out at the annual Jam Can 
where the school kids get to try their hand at curling. In May we host the Mother’s 
Day Steak and Lobster Dinner. It’s a great opportunity to treat your Mom or your-
self to a scrumptious dinner.  
 
If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 
@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com.  
We are always looking for new members! 

 
“Life’s most persistent and urgent question is – What are you doing for others?”  

Martin Luther King, Jr. 
 

“Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the heart” 
 
Submitted with pride 
 
Roary   

Have any odd jobs that  

need to be done? 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Vac & Steamer Combo   

Labour Crews 
Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 2 3 4 

 

5 6 7 
 

8 9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 13 

Arena  
Closes 

14 
 

15 16 
 

17 
 

18 19 20 21 

22 23 
 

24 
 

25 26 27 

 
28 

29 31 
 

31     

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 

M A RC H 2 0 2 0  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 
 

5 6 
 

7 8 9 10 11 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 
 

25 

26 27 
 

28 29 30   

A P R IL  2 0 2 0  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 
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 PUBLIC WORKS  

NEWS & VIEWS 

February has given us a taste of spring; but don’t be fooled, we still have 
some cold weather and snow to come.  At least February was warmer than 
January. 
 
February was another month of winter maintenance on your roads, although 
we were able to accomplish other tasks. Crews have been removing some 
standing deadwood in addition to disposing of some rotten wood piles at our 
old shop location. 
 
Our lower Public Works yard is to be cleaned out this year as we transition 
to centralized storage of goods and materials.  We are also hoping to move 
our salt shed and winter sand pile to make access easier and closer to our 
equipment. 
 
Our few problem areas with the sanitary sewers are taking time as we com-
plete daily flushing of the lines. Subject to budget approvals, we are looking 
at various solutions to permanently address sanitary lines that constantly 
cause issues every winter.  
  
Tenders have been issued for improvements to the Beattie Lift Station, as 
well as upgrades to our water treatment plant.  More details will be forth-
coming on those projects when they become available. 
 
Hurry up and use the arena as it closes on March 13th.  The ice will be re-
moved by the end of March in preparation of any summer activities. 
  
As part of the District’s Winterfest, snowboard/ski features were installed 
behind the swimming pool. We hope you have used these with you families. 
This is our first year with these features so if you have any comments on 
how they are installed, or changes we should make, we welcome your com-
ments through email at publicworks@hudsonshope.ca  
 
Crews will commence the swimming pool preparations in mid April with a 
thorough cleaning and repair of items damaged through the winter months.  
We are looking at a successful season starting on the long weekend in May. 
Just pray for a warm, sunny summer.  
 
Enjoy the Spring months, but please be aware of wildlife waking from the 
winter’s hibernation in addition to the abundance of deer roaming around 
the community. 
 
Mark Sture 
Public Works Manager 

mailto:publicworks@hudsonshope.ca
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Not Accepted 

• Hardcover or paperback books 
(donate or sell) 

• Ribbons or bows 

• Musical greeting cards with batter-
ies (contact the Recycling Council of 
BC for battery and e-waste recycling 
options) 

• Rubber bands 

• Plastic bags used to cover news-
papers/flyers (recycle at a Recycle 
BC depot) 

Paper is recycled into new paper products, boxboard, the paper cover for drywall,  
moulded paper egg cartons and insulation.  

Acepted Materials 

• Newspapers, inserts and flyers 

• Magazines and catalogues 

• Telephone books and other di-
rectories 

• Writing and home office paper, 
paper envelopes, and notepads 

• Paper gift wrap and greeting 
cards 

• Shredded paper (if your com-
munity separates containers 
and paper into different bins or 
bags for collection, set shredded 
paper out for collection in a paper 
bag or small box and place in your 
paper bin/bag; if your community 
collects paper and containers in 
the same bin, contain shredded 
paper in a clear plastic bag and 
place it in your recycling bin) 

 Where Accepted 

• Recycle BC depots 

• Multi-family collec-
tion 

• Curbside Collection 

    HUDSON’S HOPE CO-ED SOFTBALL  

          Submit a team for the 2020 season! 
 

*Games will be Monday and Wednesday  
evenings at the arena field and school field 

*Minimum team size is 10 players 
*Each team should have a minimum of 4 women 
*Men under the age of 14 and over 55 can be included in the total women                               
count for your team      

*Please have your team in before April 27th, 2020 
 

**Tentative Season Start Date:  
May 4th, 2020** 

 

To sign up a team or for more information, 
call John Cole: 250-512-1323 or  
Email: john.cole@bchydro.com 
 

 

Check out our Facebook page for more information as well as 
information on our upcoming AGM to be held in April: Hudson’s Hope Mixed 
Softball 

https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
mailto:burton.middleton@bchydro.com
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Hudson’s Hope Historical Society AGM will be April 23th 
at 7pm in St Peter’s Church Hall – Everyone is welcome!  

 
The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society is 
actively looking for New Board Members. 
If you are interested in preserving and 
learning about the history of Hudson’s 
Hope, this might be for you! If you would 
like more information on how the society 
is run and the work that is involved, 
please contact Elinor Morrissey at the 
museum. The 2020 AGM will be held on 
April 23 at St Peter’s Church Hall. 
 
Just a reminder that Hudson’s Hope His-
torical Society Memberships are due – A 
$20 a year membership helps supports 
the museum’s ongoing education pro-
graming and exhibits and gives you 10% 
off in the gift shop. Members also receive 
a yearly newsletter providing information 
on seasonal sales and event invites for 
such things as book signing and historic 
videos or slide presentations. Come visit 
the museum for more information.  
 

 

The Next Historical Society meeting 
will be held on April 23, 2020 fol-
lowing the AGM in St Peter’s Church 
Hall. Everyone is welcome at histori-
cal meetings. If you would like any 
further information, please call the 
Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by 

email at hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 
 

March hours may vary due to staffing Please call ahead to check.  
Regular hours are Monday to Friday 9:00 am - 4:30 pm. 
 

Come in and learn something new about the  
beautiful valley that you live in!  

 
Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 
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Amber Norton, Library Director 
Did you know… 
Our Walk-In book club pick for this month is featuring 

Circling the Sun by Paula McLain. “Brought to Kenya 
from England as a child and then abandoned by her 
mother, Beryl Markham is raised by both her father 
and the native Kipsigis tribe who share his estate. Her unconventional 
upbringing transforms Beryl into a bold young woman with a fierce 
love of all things wild and an inherent understanding of nature’s delicate balance. But 
even the wild child must grow up, and when everything Beryl knows and trusts dis-
solves, she is catapulted into a string of disastrous relationships.” 

We have all of the top 5 titles for Canada Reads!  Come on in and get your name on the 
holds list for all 5 titles. The holds list is much shorter as most that have been interest-
ed in reading the top 5 got all of them read in February, . The top 5 include Son of a 
Trickster by Eden Robinson, Small Game Hunting at the local Coward Gun Club by Megan 
Gail Coles, Radicalized by Cory Doctorow, We Have Always Been Here by Samra Habib 
and From the Ashes by Jessie Thistle.  Shellie and Amber are both trying to get them all 
read before the Canada Reads debates air live March 16th to 19th.  Come on in and 
discuss your thoughts on this year’s contenders and defenders. So far in our reading 
progress (as of Feb 20th), Amber’s current favorite title is Son of a Trickster, Shellie’s 
favorite title is From the Ashes, our Treasurer’s favorite title so far is We Have Always 
Been Here and our Chair’s favorite title so far is From the Ashes. The top title so far in 
the library is From the Ashes… what’s your favorite title? 

Shellie Howard, Youth and Children’s Programmer 
Storytime: In March we have 3 Storytime sessions.  March 3rd we will explore the Emo-
tions Bin, March 10th is our Transportation Bin, then we are off for Spring Break and back 
on March 31st when we will discover what is in our Bug Bin.  
Tween Drop-In:  We have 3 clubs in March.  March 3rd is games day, March 10th we will 
be doing loose leaf paper drawing then no club for spring break.  We are back on March 
31st when we will be watching a movie with popcorn provided and tween club will go until 
5:45, an hour extra! 
Library Club:  We have 2 club days in March.  March 4th is Scrapbooking Day, we will be 
making a scrap booking page for our craft.  March 11th is an early dismissal day so we will 
start up at 2:30 instead of 3:30 and go to our usual time at 4:30. We will have a movie play-
ing and some stations set up for our library Club kids.  Library Club will be back after 
Spring Break starting April 1st. 
Teen Drop-In:  March 5th is Games night, come in and play games, hang out and learn to 
play our newest game: Mah-jong!  Mah-jong is a tile game played similar to Rummy, it is a 
strategy game.  Some of you may have seen it played in the movie Crazy Rich Asians.  March 
12th is an early dismissal day, we will be hanging out and it is Teen free-time night.  Teens 
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can pick and choose what they would like to do for the night.   Whether they want to watch 
a movie in the Reading Room or play games, draw, paint or craft.  Teen Drop-In will re-
sume April 2nd after Spring Break. 
Lego Club:  Lego will run March 6th and March 13th at regular times as always.  Come in 
and build a Shamrock out of Lego and you could win a prize, all ages are welcome.  Moms 
and Dads can enter too, bring the family and see what you can do.  Build your Shamrock 
from March 1st until March 17th.  Prizes will awarded on March 18th.  
Item Donations – Thanx to the following patrons for collection: 
Tammy Krushelnicki – 12 youth titles 
Megan Cryderman – 2 adult non-fiction and 2 kids books 
Norton Family – 1 DVD 
Anonymous – 1 box of non-fiction 
Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414. Remem-
ber to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

 
“We’re all of us afraid of many things, but if you make your-

self smaller or let your fear confine you, then you really 
aren’t your own person at all—are you? The real question is 

whether or not you will risk what it takes to be happy.” 

― Paula McLain, Circling the Sun 
Walk-In Book Club title for March 
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Homeowner Information 

to Building Permits  
 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 

•construct a new home; 

•locate mobile / modular home; 

•construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 

•construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 

•renovate existing buildings; 

•undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 

•enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 

•move or demolish a building; 

•re-roof a building; 

•reconstruct after damage; 

•plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 
 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 

 
Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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Free Run/Walk Program 
 

Weather is getting warmer, and days are getting longer. Greta’s Class Act 
Fitness is offering a free Run/Walk program. This eight week program has 
started but you can still join. The goal is to complete a 5 KM run. We will be 
following a “loop” track plan to allow folks to go at their pace. We start easy 
and build up…. Everyone gets a tracking book. This programs runs every 
Tuesday and Friday at 6 am, meeting at Beattie Park. Everyone will need to 
fill out a registration package.  Please contact Greta Goddard at 250-783-
0855 or email hhclassactfitness@gmail.com to make arrangements to regis-
ter or if you want more information. Note: If this time is not working for 
you, and you would like to do this program, please register anyway. To-
gether we can aim for a time that works for the majority.  Incentive prizes 
offered.  Dress for safety: dress in layers, wear appropriate footwear, rec-
ommend wearing ice tracs, wear reflective gear or have visible lights, and 
bring water. Let’s do this!  
Greta Goddard, Greta’s Class Act Services 
Fitness and Special Event Planning  
Box 687 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

Hope for Health  
 

Hope for Health meeting: March 11, 2020 at the Hudson’s Hope Public Li-
brary at 4 pm. Please come on out if you would like to learn more about this 
organization, give your input, or join the cause.  
 

Hope for Health is a volunteer organization that has been active in the com-
munity since 2014. Over the years we have offered numerous programs, 
events, and activities. We would like your input: What would you like to 
see? Do you have a great idea? Do you want to be involved with this organi-
zation? 
 

The Before and After School Program is in full swing with 21 students signed 
up. We are so pleased to be able to offer this worthwhile program. 
We would like to thank our sponsors for making this possible: Hudson’s 
Hope Volunteer Firefighters Downtown Hall, Hudson’s Hope Volunteer Fire-
fighters Beryl Prairie Hall, the Lion’s Club, BC Hydro Social Club, Greta’s 
Class Act Fitness and the BCRPA and British Columbia Government. 
 

Keep in mind that we will be hosting the Seventh annual “That Dam Run” on 
September 20, 2020. That Dam Run has become one of our signature 
events and we are very proud of this accomplishment. This is thanks to our 
hard-working volunteers, our sponsors, the District of Hudson’s Hope, and 
BC Hydro.  Mark your calendars, set your goal and start running or walk-
ing.  Set your 20/20 sights on this event.  
Secretary: Greta Goddard, Hope for Health, 250-783-0855 

mailto:hhclassactfitness@gmail.com
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Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 
 

 

  

  

  

  

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call and Book Today ! 

9807 Freddette Ave 

Hudson’s Hope  

$125,000.00 

MLS R2406599 

9441 Beattie Dr. 

Hudson’s Hope 

$149,900.00 

MLS R2421500 

 10105 Arena Road 

Hudson’s Hope 

$529,900.00 

MLS R2385740 

 10118 MacDougall  

Hudson’s Hope 

$199,900.00 

MLS R2426803 

Call  
Lanna Tucker  
250-793-4270  

 
Let’s get your place 

LISTED and 
SOLD ! 

10101 MacDougall  

Hudson’s Hope 

$229,900.00 

MLS R2431390 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 

RE/Max Action Realty Inc. 
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-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 

18 YEARS AND UP FREE DROP IN  
 

THURSDAYS  
 

7:00PM TO 9:00PM 
 

ACCESS IS THROUGH THE FRONT  
DOORS INTO THE GYM 

 
CALL DARIN FOR MORE INFO 

 250-783-0537 

 HUDSON’S HOPE SCHOOL 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email esterjean@outlook.com 
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  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday 1:00pm to 5:00pm 

Wednesday to Friday:   
10:00am to 4:00pm 

Saturday:  1:00 to 4:00pm 
Closed Sunday’s & Monday’s 

 
10324 Gething Street 

250-783-9211 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-
UP                    

  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, 
B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 
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Mitchell Gable, born August 21, 1957, 
after his brief battle with cancer passed 
on January 28, 2020. He will be sadly 
missed by his beautiful Sue, Brody and 
other family and friends.  
 

He arrived from Vancouver Island to 
live out his years with his beloved fam-
ily in 1998 in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 
Mitch loved the outdoors with a pas-
sion for hunting, fishing and gardening.  
 

Everything he put his hand to was an 
artistic endeavor. From his unique 
work with driftwood rails around the 
garden to his carving of diamond willow staffs, canes and walking sticks, Mitch’s 
work was that of a fine craftsman. Anyone who knew him for more than an hour 
knew that he had a gift with words through his entertaining storytelling, and 
beautiful ability to create poetry and songs. It was his great joy to cook and care 
deeply for his family. Mitch would go out of his way to help anyone or encourage 
with a timely story. He was a good man full of integrity and hardworking to the 
core.  
 

There will be a celebration of Mitch’s life in the summer on August 22, 2020 in 

Mitch’s garden. We invite all who knew and loved him to join us.   

In Memory Of 

Mitch Gable had a desire to let this community know how 

thankful he was, and how deeply he was moved by the 

continuous stream of kindness that came toward him and 

his family during their time of greatest difficulty.  

Mitch longed to be at home for his last days and without 

the generous hands and hearts of the community that 

could not have happened for him. Mitch said that it re-

stored his faith in humanity and then some. He wasn’t 

able to tell you that however, as he was taken more 

quickly than he had hoped.  

Therefore I, Sue, and our son Brody, want to portray the 

greatest amount of gratitude possible to Dr. David Court-

ney, Sue Worrall, Patti Campbell and to the greatest 

community of people we could ever know. Your giving 

hearts have touched ours more than we can express. 

Truly, thank you each and every one.  

From the bottom of our hearts, Sue and Brody 

thank you 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 

There will not be a service in March. Bishop 
David Lehmann will be doing the next service on 

Saturday, April 11th at 2 pm. Drop by for 
lunch at noon to visit with him. 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-0987 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 

 
 

SENIOR BUS TRIP  
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 
Contact the District Office at 250-783-
9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual 
appointments, however the bus gener-
ally starts making the return trip from 

Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 
 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM 

 

Tuesday, March 10th  
& Tuesday, March 24th  

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

•Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

•Walking track and gym available 

•Seniors Discount at the restaurant on Tues-
days 

•Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .……...250-262-2600 
  John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office …..778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………     250-788-2407 
 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 4:00pm 
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….… 9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:……………………………………………………………… 250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….  hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….…………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                                               or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….   250-783-5505 
E-mail:………………………………………   hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Sunday and Monday …………………………..Closed  
             Tuesday …………………………………...1:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
             Wednesday to Friday………………. 10:00am -  4:00pm 
             Saturday …………………………………..1:00pm to 4:00pm 
Bag Week last week of the month from Tuesday to Saturday 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Community Club Hall Kitchen …… Joan     250-783-8756 

                                                    Stephanie     250-783-0959 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


